


Can you believe it’s 1999?

It’s hard to believe that not only another month has gone by but another year!  What’s even more difficult to swallow is the fact that a whole new millennium is just a year away (or two, depending on which fence you sit on).  Either way, I guess there’s nothing we can do about it, it’ll be here soon enough.  We are always looking for ways to save time, but in the end, we end up spending it all anyway!

Apparatus Issues
As you probably already know, the aerial bid was recently awarded to KME, Inc.  If all goes well, the new 102’ aerial-platform should be built in about 10 months.  Along with this bid was all the miscellaneous equipment needed to complete our specialized rescue projects and keep us in tune with the new OSHA regulations.  This equipment will be purchased in phases over the coming months.  See the comments under “Training Issues” in regards to the training aspects of the equipment.

The new, larger Phoenix tool is now in-service on Rescue 51.  There have been a couple of trainings on it already and more to be scheduled.  If you haven’t seen or used it, be sure to familiarize yourself with the tool.

Station Issues
The Station 52 remodel is continuing along nearly on schedule.  The countertops and tile are due to be installed sometime after the first week in January 

with the carpet and base molding to follow.  Also during this period,  the bays will be finished and painted.  Lieutenant Wymer is the project lead.

Both stations have had their home theater systems and new VCR’s installed (and paid for!)  We went a little over budget, but, in the end we ended up with a much better system.  The next and I believe final item on the 1998 list is the basketball goals.  If we drink enough soda, we should be able to purchase those items in time for spring.  Once those are purchased, we’ll post a new list for 1999.

The new Plymovent drop for Rescue 51 has been installed.  These are installed not only to satisfy the OSHA requirement, but for your safety as well.  We need to use these devices at all times.  It is the responsibility of the officer to see that the device is attached when returning to the bay (usually the rear seat, passenger side does this).

Training Issues

The Special Operations Division is considering a “Tactical Rescue Team”.  This would be a central core of individuals who would be trained in all aspects of the department’s specialized rescue equipment.  These individuals would in turn serve as team leaders for on scene incidents as well as help train the rest of the department to the basic level.  If you have any comments or suggestions on this idea, please direct those to Lieutenant Able.

Before being “cleared” to chauffeur an apparatus, you must have the final approval of Captain Thacker.  He will review your training record and issue your chauffeur status as appropriate.

General Operations

The next fire protection district board meeting is scheduled for January 6th.  Though things are moving slower than expected, they are moving in a positive direction.  There are several meetings scheduled for all members of this department to attend and discuss the future of the “volunteer” and part-time firefighter.  Everyone is encouraged to attend and voice their opinion.  There should be a mailing and pages sent to announce the date and times.

There is a By-Law Review Committee that has been formed.  It’s three main members are Rick Cooley, Mike Hoffman, and Scott Alexander.  They will attempt to address each and every issue brought up during the different meetings.

The new ALS combo boxes for Engine 51 and Rescue 51 are almost complete.  Once done, the one for Engine 51 will be placed in an outside compartment so as to reduce the back strain on lifting the box.  A compartment heater will be added as well.  Engine 52 will be done this way also.  Rescue 51 is already set up for an outside compartment with heat so there will be no change there.

Computer Corner

Nothing really to report this month.  Reports for the most part are looking OK.  Just a few minor issues to address.  Be sure to attach your SOR field report (the sheet with the actual signature on it) to your computer print-out.  In light of the major computer failure we had last month, we cannot stress the importance of printing out your runs when you’re done.  This serves as a failsafe.

The routers have been installed at both stations (the devices that connect the computers over the phone lines) and should be up and running within the next week (hopefully!).  Once this happens, both stations should be in sync with each other.  I will post a memo regarding any procedural changes as necessary.

Did you know……..

- That Coca Cola was originally designed to be green?

- That the percentage of Americans who have visited DisneyLand / DisneyWorld is 70% ?  Haven’t been yourself? I know a great travel agent!

LOOKING BACK……… 5 & 10 YEARS…..

I still couldn’t find the diaries I use to obtain this information, so I’ll have to skip again this month. Sorry.

Birthdays for December:

(since they were forgotten last newsletter!)

12/1 – Mike Combs

12/6 – Sue Barron

12/10 – Todd Miller

12/11 – Nick Alford

12/11 – Anna Marsh

12/20 – Travis Sichting

Birthdays for January:

1/4 – Jeremy McKee

1/6 – Scott Alexander

1/8 – Mike Shoemaker

1/19 – Lucas Graphman

1/19 – Metika Beck

1/28 – Brian McRoberts

1/29 – Jeff Campbell
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